
Sangamon Township 
Regular Monthly Meeting 

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois 

May 11, 2017 
Minutes 

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Ray Spencer.  Roll call was taken.  Elsie Robinson, Ray Spencer, John Foley, Bill 
Olson and Steve Harper were present.  

Debbie Marshall-Clerk, Larry Sebens-Highway Commissioner and Brent Buckalew-Assessor 
were also present. 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Public Comment: 

Kathleen Piatt and Mike Nolan offered condolences to Supervisor Ray Spencer on the recent loss 
of his mother. 

Minutes: 

A motion to approve and accept the regular monthly April 2017 minutes was made by John Foley 
and seconded by Steve Harper. With no discussion, all were in favor. 

Invoices: 

 A motion to approve invoices was made by John Foley and seconded by Bill Olson. With a roll 
call vote of 5 ayes and 0 nays, the motion to approve invoices passed. 

Announcements/communications: 

Larry reported that he donated $100 to the Piatt County Road Commissioners’ association.  This 
is a fund maintained by the Unity Township Road Commissioner.  The purpose is to have funds 
available for purchasing flowers for funerals or to purchase supplies for events. 

“Clean up days” generated $225 in donations. The recycled steel brought $302 after the price of 
the dumpster was deducted.  We used one other dumpster for general trash. We were probably 
close to breaking even this year.  John asked if we should repeat the event annually.  Larry thinks 



that would be a good idea since we did fill a dumpster.. There were more people utilizing the 
dumpster on Friday than Saturday this year.  

Ray shared that he has enjoyed his service as Supervisor and appreciates everyone’s help and 
support through the years. 

Elsie also spoke about her time serving as Trustee.  She has met so many beautiful people and 
has enjoyed learning about our township.  She has valued her time serving on Sangamon 
Township board. 

Ray and Elsie were each presented with a gift card to Billy Barooz in honor of their service. 

John inquired about communication with Mike Neef regarding the Rec League contract. No one 
has had contact. 

Old Business:  

None 

New Business: 

None 

A motion to adjourn was made by Steve Harper and seconded by John Foley. All were in favor.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:18 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Marshall 

Sangamon Township Clerk 


